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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, MARCH 9, 2009
9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Richard Akers, Robert Creer (Guest), Terence Elliott, James Eyestone, Donna Floyd, Frank Hernandez, Bruce King, Darlene Poe, John Wade (Guest), Chad Wehrmeister
ABSENT:
Benny Barnes


I.  Use Policy for the Track (Continued)
Everyone was referred to the new Track and Field Use Policy, Public Service Announcement, and a draft of the course outline for the Power Walk and Run Course.  John Wade incorporated the changes requested at the last meeting into the updated policy.  The only request not complied with was Richard Akers’ request that the track be open on Fridays.  P. E. and Athletics will reconsider having the track open on Fridays if there is enough interest.  The effective date of the new policy had to be revised from March 3, 2009 to March 31, 2009.
The power walk class is currently a MW class but Robert said if the class is successful it would be changed to a MWF class.  There will be an orientation for the class, but students not attending the orientation will still be able to use the track.  Late enrollments will be accepted.
There will be a two-week grace period for people to learn how the track usage policy will work and how to sign up for the classes.  After some discussion, it was felt that the detailed policy is strictly an internal policy for the college community.  The Public Service Announcement (PSA) is the official policy that will go out to the public.  Carol Maga wanted to clarify the PSA.  She asked if “community members” should be changed to “you”.  It was the consensus that “you” was more appropriate because it applies to everyone. 

It was asked if college employees will also have to sign up for a class to use the track.  John responded that they would like employees to sign up, but if an administrator wants to use the track they would probably be allowed to use the track.  If someone cannot afford the $2.00 fee, the soccer field is available, and it is a very nice walk.  Richard thought the power walk trail being open when the track is closed should be mentioned in the PSA.  “Power Walk Trail Available at These Times: could be added under “Track Closed Fridays and Sundays”.  Robert said the power walk trail will be marked with white for the starting trail and with blue for the returning part of the trail.  The directions will be very simple.  The track will also be marked.  After some discussion, it was decided that “Power Walk Course is Available at All Times” will be added to the PSA.  A sign should also be posted at the track.

Bruce King will make a sign of the policy and that sign will include something about the power walk course.  James Eyestone questioned whether the power walk course would increase the college’s liability.  Several people said that people are free to walk on the campus now and the liability is the same.  The power walk course begins at the gate of the track.  Walking around the four times track is one mile.  The rest of the course is 2.5 miles, for a total of 3.5 miles.  

Carol doesn’t want the college to offer the 900N course.  The course is a creative movement course and the course description says nothing about walking a track.  John asked if the students are required to bend and stretch would that qualify as a creative movement course.  Carol said we may be able to get away with it for one semester, but the college wouldn’t be able to defend the 900N course because it has nothing to do with what will be going on at the track.  Another non-credit course should be written that addresses what will be going on in the class.
Frank Hernandez reiterated that there will be a monitoring problem with the open-entry, non-credit course.  A 900N course will be a nightmare to monitor and there will never be an accurate roster at any point in time.  Robert said that this is how the fitness center works, but there is a computer at the fitness center to monitor the roster.  The 900N class was going to be from 6:00 – 7:00 p.m., M-Th.  There may not be many people who will want to walk the track at that time.  There will be more people in the springtime than in the winter and fall.  It was noted that the policy doesn’t make it clear that the 900N class is only for one hour M-Th.  John said that if the 900N class is eliminated there would be no time when people could use the track for free.  Carol said the 900N class is not the best class but it can be used for one semester to see how it goes.  The other option would be the P.E. 156 class during that one hour of 6:00 – 7:00 p.m.
John said a decision must be made.  He realizes it may be too cumbersome to monitor this.  If so, then a decision must be made to open the track to everyone.  

Plans of Action
1. The 900N course will be used this semester to determine if monitoring is a big problem.  If it goes well, the P.E. dept. will initiate a new non-credit P.E. class through the C.I.C. so it can be justified to the State.
2. “Community members” will be replaced by “you” on the official policy (PSA).
3. The power walk course will be advertised on all signs.  Temporary signs are being created to secure the track during off hours.

4. The top section of the PSA will not be on the sign.  The bottom section of the PSA will be on the sign with a slide-in where the hours of operation can be easily changed.

5. The power walk course map will be available in holders.

6. The PSA will be put on CCE-TV, the college TV station.

7. Robert Creer and Bruce King will work together to have the power walk course marked.

II.  Student Locker Use Policy
There were some lockers near the Advocate office that weren’t being used and the culinary arts students needed them.  Police Services were called to cut the locks off the lockers.  Chad Wehrmeister said the most recent item found in those lockers was about 20 years old.  It was discovered that there is no policy for use of lockers when lockers are not in use.

Richard said the art dept. has a locker policy and he could forward that policy to Operations Council.  The lockers are important to the art students.  The art dept. has a very clear policy that addresses each issue about the use of lockers.  

Carol said it must be decided if campus lockers are public access lockers or designated for certain students.  A discussion ensued about where all the lockers on campus are located.  There is a whole room of lockers in #AA-133 and students walk through the class to get to their lockers.  There are lockers in the music building.  The AT building has lockers.  MCHS students feel they need lockers, but there are not lockers in every building.  
It was the consensus that CCC does not have public access lockers.  There are departmental lockers and there could be some debate about which department really is assigned to certain lockers.  Terence Elliott said if this becomes a policy, other departments may want lockers.  Carol said departments can purchase lockers if they want them.  Any policy should state that CCC is not responsible for what is in the lockers.  Terence had several concerns about what students should be able to store in a locker.  The policy should also state that if a locker is broken, the department must be responsible for the repairs.
Donna Floyd suggested having the students sign a contract for a locker.  There could also be a statement in the class syllabus stating the departmental locker usage policy.

A list of the number of lockers on campus, where they are located, and what they are used for is needed.  

Plans of Action
1. Darlene Poe’s staff will compile a list of all lockers on campus.
2. Richard Akers will bring the policy to the next meeting.
3. The locker policy will state that after a certain period, items left in lockers will be turned into Lost and Found.
4. The policy will be from semester-to-semester.
III.  Closing Buildings at 10:00 p.m.
Terence announced that he asked for this item to be put on the Agenda.  He isn’t sure who said the deans need to inform their staff that they should not be in the classrooms after 10:00 p.m.  Terence did this and his staff had many reasons why the buildings should be open past 10:00 p.m.  Students waiting for rides often wait inside buildings.  Sometimes Police Services locks buildings before 10:00 p.m. and if someone leaves the building they are locked out.  Many faculty who have keys to the classrooms don’t have keys to the buildings.  Terence cut off the Internet in the computer lab and now has a five-page petition from students.
Terence feels there needs to be a policy.  Chief Gibson will be at the NSAS Division meeting on Friday and this will be brought up at that meeting.  Darlene is concerned that someone could be left in a building unsupervised.  The EMT classes go past 10:00 p.m.  Her staff still has to clean the buildings.

Chad said the police have been having issues with a reduced staff at night.  Police Services must provide escorts and lock all buildings at night.  The police can adjust the time buildings are locked.  Chad thinks 10:00 p.m. is a perfect time for buildings to be locked, but not before 10:00 p.m.  Police Services get requests for some buildings to be locked at 8:00 p.m.  Sometimes it changes weekly.  Chad said the police usually start locking buildings before 10:00 p.m. so they are finished by 10:30 p.m.  Police staff is only here until 10:45 p.m. and it takes a long time to lock down the entire campus.  
The two most common problems at night are buildings being locked too early and staff having to stay with students waiting for a ride and the building is not locked.  People on campus at night should know who their custodian is, which will solve much of the problems.
Plans of Action
1. Chad Wehrmeister will bring a draft of a policy to the next meeting.  The policy will accommodate the summer schedule.
The meeting adjourned at 10:15 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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